
 

STRONG POINT ENGINEERING SOLUTIONS, INC. 
340 Manley Street Unit 2, West Bridgewater, Massachusetts 02379        tel (508) 682-0229 

May 27, 2021 

 
Planning Board 

Town of Franklin 
355 E. Central Street 

Franklin, MA 02038 

 
RE: Request to Extend Special Permit & Site Plan Modification Approval for Chestnut Senior Village in 

Franklin, Massachusetts 
DEP #159-1180 

 
Dear Agent and Members of the Commission,  

  

Strong Point Engineering Solutions, Inc. is pleased to provide this letter on behalf of our client, Whitman 
Homes, in compliance with Standard Condition #2 of the Special Permit & Site Plan Modification 

Approval, to respectfully request an extension to the approval term of the Special Permit issued October 
15, 2018 for the above-referenced property at 0 & 51 Chestnut Street. This approval is on file at the 

Norfolk County Registry of Deeds under Book 36420, Page 260.  

 
As stated in Standard Condition #2 of the Order, “This Special Permit shall lapse if a substantial use or 
construction has not begun, except for good cause, within twenty-four (24) months of approval, unless 
the Board grants an extension.”  
 
The approval was scheduled to expire on October 15, 2020; however, as referenced in Acts of 2020, 

Chapter 53, Section 17.b.(iii): a permit in effect or existence as of March 10, 2020, including any 
deadlines or conditions of the permit, shall not lapse or otherwise expire and the expiration date of the 
permit, or time period for meeting a deadline or for performance of a condition of the permit, shall toll 
during the state of emergency. Despite the suspension of the expiration date, an extension is still being 
sought.  

 

Based on the information above, this office respectfully requests the issuance of an extension to the 
approval term for the 2018 Special Permit & Site Plan Modification for a minimum period of two (2) years.  

 
On behalf of our client, we thank you in advance for your consideration in this matter. If you have any 

questions, comments, or would like to discuss this issue further, please do not hesitate to contact our 

office at (508) 682-0229. 
 

Kind Regards,  
 

 
 

 

Eric Dias, P.E. 
President/Owner 













TOWN OF FRANKLIN - SITE OBSERVATION REPORT 

303 East Central Street 

1 of 3 

Report No.: 4831 75 - 02 Date: June 2, 2021 Arrive:   1:00 PM 

Observer:  Matt Crowley, PE Weather: Sunny ~70 Leave   1:35 PM 

Owner: Marcia Alevizos Contractor: JL Sullivan Construction 
 396 Washington Street  Wrentham, MA 02093 

Wellesley, MA 02457 
 

 

     
Items Observed: Conformance Observation – Submitted in conjunction with 

Applicant’s request for acceptance of Form H – Certificate of Completion 

OBSERVATIONS 

Observation Requested By: Amanda Cavaliere – Guerriere and Halnon  

Met/walked site with: N/A 

Current Activity on Site: No current activity 

Observed Construction:  Observed Construction:  BETA arrived on site to perform a construction observation in 

conjunction with the Applicant’s request for acceptance of Form H – Certificate of Completion.  The required 

Form H, dated May 28, 2021, and as-built plan, revised to December 15, 2020 and prepared by Precision Land 

Surveying, were provided via email. BETA’s site walk and review of the as-built plans confirmed the site to be 

constructed in general conformance with the Approved Plans with the following exceptions/notations:   

• An additional parking space was provided to the west of the ATM kiosk.   

• As noted in the Form H, some repair is required to the existing dumpster enclosures and is anticipated 

to be performed in conjunction with general site maintenance. 

Photos Attached:  



303 East Central Street 
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SITE PHOTOS 

 
Typical accessible parking area with required signing and access aisle 

 

 

 
Bollard style lighting fixtures along sidewalk where concerns were previously expressed about curb reveal 
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Area with additional parking space provided 

 

 

 
Dumpster area requiring maintenance to enclosure 

 

 



 
MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: July 8, 2020 

TO:  Franklin Planning Board   

FROM: Department of Planning and Community Development 

RE:  303 East Central St – Horace Mann Plaza  

Final Form H 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

General  
 

1. On May 20, 2019, the Planning Board approved an application for a Site Plan Modification for 

303 East Central St – Change In Use. 

 

2. The applicant is requesting acceptance for the above referenced final Form H. 

 

3.    BETA has performed an on site observation and provided a report.  

 

 

Comments 

 A Partial Form H was submitted in 2019 the following were outstanding items: 

o The remaining work to be performed is the exterior and interior of the building. 

o The dumpsters should be placed in the enclosures that were constructed. 

 
 

F R A N K L I N  P L A N N I N G  &  C O M M U N I T Y  D E V E L O P M E N T  
355 EAST CENTRAL STREET 
FRANKLIN, MA  02038-1352 
TELEPHONE: 508-520-4907 

FAX: 508-520-4906 





 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: June 1, 2021 

 

TO:  Franklin Planning Board 

FROM: Department of Planning and Community Development 

 

RE:  81-P ANR – 725 Summer Street  

_______________________________________________________________________ 

The DPCD has reviewed the above referenced 81-P (ANR) application for the Monday, June 7, 

2021 Planning Board meeting and offers the following commentary: 

 

General  

 

1. The applicant has submitted a Form A application for 81-P Plan Review to accompany 

the plan of land on Summer Street, dated May 28, 2021. 

 

2. The purpose of the plan is to create 2 buildable lots shown with adequate frontage and lot 

area on Summer Street. 

 

3. The above application shows the land known on Assessors Map 315 Lot 037  

 

ANR Summary 

 The lots shown on the plan are conforming to zoning. 

 
 

F R A N K L I N  P L A N N I N G  &  C O M M U N I T Y  D E V E L O P M E N T  
355 EAST CENTRAL STREET 
FRANKLIN, MA  02038-1352 
TELEPHONE: 508-520-4907 

FAX: 508-520-4906 
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Town of Franklin 

 
Planning Board 

 

April 26, 2021 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Chair Anthony Padula called the above-captioned Remote Access Virtual Zoom Meeting to order this 

date at 7:00 PM. Members in attendance: Joseph Halligan, William David, Gregory Rondeau, Rick 

Power, associate member Jennifer Williams. Members absent: None. Also present: Michael Maglio, 

Town Engineer; Amy Love, Planner; Matthew Crowley, BETA Group, Inc.; Maxine Kinhart, 

Administrative Staff.  

 

As stated on the agenda, due to the continued concerns regarding the COVID-19 virus, the Planning 

Board will conduct a Remote Access Virtual Zoom Meeting. The Massachusetts State of Emergency and 

the associated state legislation allows towns to hold remote access virtual meetings during the COVID-19 

pandemic crisis. In an effort to ensure citizen engagement and comply with open meeting law regulations, 

citizens will be able to dial into the meeting using the provided phone number, or citizens can participate 

by using the Zoom link also provided on the agenda.  

 

7:00 PM     Commencement/General Business  

Chair Padula read aloud the Zoom platform call-in phone number and the Zoom link which were also 

provided on the meeting agenda.  

 

A. 81-P ANR: 340 East Central Street 
Mr. Erik Poulin of Jones and Beach Engineers stated that the purpose of the plan is to create two 

buildable properties as depicted on the plan of land. He reviewed the plan and stated that both lots shown 

on are conforming to zoning and have adequate parking and lot density. The project was originally 

approved as one lot. Therefore, there would be some services, such as drainage, that cross the property 

line; in those cases, there will be an easement agreement for services.  

 

Ms. Love stated that ANR plans are typically for frontage, circle width, and lot size. The applicant is 

showing two conforming lots.  

 

Motion to Sign 81-P ANR: 340 East Central Street. Rondeau. Second: David. No Roll Call Vote Taken. 

Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  

 

B. Minor Modification: Countryside Estates – Sidewalk 

Ms. Love reviewed that this item came before the Planning Board in the past regarding the neighbors and 

the developer wanting to remove the sidewalk. If the Planning Board is in agreement with removing the 

sidewalk, it is a minor modification. She noted a letter that was received from Mr. Joel D’Errico dated 

April 6, 2021. Chair Padula stated that his concern was the lawyer. Ms. Love stated there is no longer a 

lawyer involved. Chair Padula stated that he went to the site and spoke with the homeowners. There is 

one piece of sidewalk in front of one person’s property. He stated that all the septic system leach fields 

are in the front yards because of the topography of the property. Putting a sidewalk in front of one 

person’s house would require disturbing the landscaping and installing a retaining wall; and as the leach 
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field is in the front yard, he recommended a modification to eliminate this strip of sidewalk. Mr. Maglio 

stated that he has no comments; it is up to the Planning Board.  

 

Motion to Remove the sidewalk at Countryside Estates at Countryside Lane only. Power. Discussion: 

Planning Board members discussed what could be done with the bond money not needed for the 

sidewalk. Chair Padula stated that due to the sidewalk location, one of the driveway asphalt aprons 

needs to be removed and a reinforced concrete apron installed. As well, on the other side of the street 

there are three or four driveways that need concrete aprons. There will be no releasing of any bond 

money until the items discussed are remedied. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-

YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  

 

C. Field Change: Borrego Solar – Maple St. Bellingham 

Ms. Love stated that this request is from the applicant and the owner of Maplegate Country Club. It is an 

agreement that the property owners have reached with each other. However, due to the site plan change, 

she felt it should be brought to the Planning Board’s attention as during the approval process the 

evergreen tree count was important. This field change only requests a reduction in the evergreen tree 

count to prevent driving range golf balls from hooking or slicing into the solar array by installing netting 

as outlined by the applicant in a letter from Zachary Farkes of Borrego Solar Systems, Inc. and Leonard 

French of Maplegate Country Club to the Planning Board dated April 20, 2021. Chair Padula confirmed 

there would be screening on Maple Street. Mr. Farkes stated that none of the plantings along Maple Street 

would change; the only plantings to change are on the east side of the array between the driving range and 

the solar farm. Chair Padula requested the applicant provide a plan of where the trees would be eliminated 

and the netting would be going. Mr. Farkes stated that the information to reduce the number of trees was 

provided in his April 20, 2021 letter. They will come back before the Planning Board regarding the 

installation of the net. Chair Padula stated that he wanted all the information on record outlining the 

changes before the Planning Board votes. Mr. Farkes confirmed that for the next meeting he is to show 

not just removal of the trees, but the netting, as well. Planning Board members agreed.  

 

D. Meeting Minutes: March 8, March 22, and April 5, 2021 

 

Motion to Approve the Meeting Minutes for March 8, 2021. Rondeau. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: 

Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; David-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). 

 

Motion to Approve the Meeting Minutes for March 22, 2021. Rondeau. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: 

Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; David-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). 

 

Motion to Approve the Meeting Minutes for April 5, 2021. Rondeau. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: 

Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; David-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). 
 

7:05 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Initial 

   21-872 Zoning By-Law Amendment 

   Tasting Room Definition 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

    

Motion to Waive the Reading. Rondeau. Second: Power. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; 

David-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). 

 

Ms. Love reviewed Director of Planning and Community Development Bryan Taberner’s memorandum 

to the Town Administrator Jamie Hellen dated February 20, 2021, outlining the definition of Tasting 

Room and the reason for the proposed change. She stated that this concern began with staff, went to the 

Economic Development Committee (EDC) for discussion who recommended it to Town Council, who 
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recommended it to the Planning Board. Chair Padula confirmed that all Planning Board members read the 

memorandum. Ms. Williams stated that she is in full support of this to encourage business. She thinks 

there are challenges around the current verbiage as it is limiting for the current businesses in Town or 

businesses that may want to come into Town. In terms of zoning, tasting room sizes may affect parking 

and seating counts; however, the Planning Board would still have discretion over that. Mr. Rondeau 

stated that he would like to do some more homework on this to make sure the Planning Board is making 

the right decision.  

 

Chair Padula asked why the Planning Board was not involved in any of the previous discussions on this 

item. Mr. Taberner reviewed the process and stated that the Planning Board should be involved in such 

discussions in the future. He stated that the process for zoning changes in recent years begins with 

someone proposing a change. As the process continues, the Town Council then recommends the proposal 

to the Planning Board for a public hearing. He suggested that when doing amendments in the future, the 

Planning Board should be copied on the original documents and letters. He stated that the tasting room 

definition created a few years ago indicated that it had to be no more than 33 percent. It was changed by 

the Planning Board to 25 percent which is the same as all other manufacturing. Since that time, there has 

been a brewery, distillery, and a winery. It is challenging at times with that percentage. They would like 

to have larger than 25 percent. He stated that he believes the applicant should come forward with a 

proposal for the percentage they would like to have. The primary use is always manufacturing; the tasting 

room is an accessory use. He explained that when the Planning Board is permitting the Special Permit, 

they have the authority to say no. The intent is that the Planning Board is giving the business the 

flexibility to present something that makes sense, more so than under the current language. Chair Padula 

stated that he does not feel every distillery or winery should have not have a percentage as it is difficult to 

figure out the parking schedule, and the plumbing and building inspector to determine number of 

restrooms needed, and how many people need to be accommodated for the infiltration system. There is a 

lot of information that needs to be thought out rather than just that saying we are going accommodate 

because the owners are not making enough money to support their business. He requested taking up this 

item at another meeting in order to review this proposed bylaw amendment. Discussion commenced on 

the process for a tasting room and that the only item that would change is that the tasting room would not 

be limited to 25 percent. It would be based on the amount of parking required in the zone and the seating 

capacity. An applicant can propose a different limit; however, it would be an accessory use. Mr. Halligan 

stated that even if restrictions were lifted, it will not benefit any existing brewery that is in Town today as 

they already went before the Planning Board. He discussed the required parking based on square footage 

and requirements that go along with parking spaces including drainage, underground infiltration, 

dumpster pads, and snow storage. He cannot see this benefitting any existing brewery. He wants to make 

sure parking is adequate so it does not infringe on neighbors. 

 

Mr. Taberner reviewed that the Planning Board currently has the ability to waive the required number of 

parking spaces. Town Council member Andrew Bissanti stated that he concurred with most everything he 

just heard, such as the parking concern. He thinks the most successful tasting room is La Cantina Winery. 

He stated that we need to think back to what the intent of the bylaw was. He stated the intent was to 

generate businesses and good will and get people into the parts of Town that were not getting the kind of 

commercial attraction they should. He stated that he is in favor of having joint meetings with the Planning 

Board on items like this. He wants to help bring the downtown back. Town Council member and Chair of 

the EDC Melanie Hamblen reinforced what Mr. Taberner stated that this was a new bylaw and it worked, 

but it had a few restrictions in it that limit some businesses. She agreed that the parking has to be kept in 

mind; they do not want people parking in neighborhoods or on the grass.  
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Motion to Continue the public hearing for 21-872 Zoning Bylaw Amendment, Tasting Room 

Definition, to May 10, 2021. Rondeau. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; 

Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). 

 

7:10 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Continued 

   515 West Central Street 

   Site Plan 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

 

Ms. Love stated that since the applicant’s last meeting with the Planning Board, they have met with 

Conservation Commission. For tonight’s meeting, the applicant submitted a revised Site Plan, traffic 

memo, response to DPW and BETA, presentation of the child care facility, and deeds and private road 

ownerships. She reviewed comments from the March 22, 2021, Planning Board meeting which included: 

Chair Padula stated that the Planning Board has concerns about the snow storage, cul de sac, pavement, 

parking spaces, and screening between this lot and the Wendy’s property; Mr. Halligan stated that his 

biggest concern is parking and the amount of traffic; and Chair Padula noted the difficulty of having 

parking spaces in the queuing line/drop-off line. 

 

Mr. Maglio reviewed his letter to the Planning Board dated April 21, 2021. He noted the following 

concerns: 1. The rear access roadway has been changed to porous pavers; details showing the construction 

and installation of the porous pavers should be provided. 2. Changes to the stormwater model should be 

provided if modifications from the use of porous pavers will alter the runoff characteristics. 3. The 

groundwater elevation shown for test pit #17 is higher than the finish grade for the access road; potential 

for breakout through the porous pavers should be evaluated. 4. How will the proposed catch basins along 

the access road operate in conjunction with the porous pavers? Mr. Crowley reviewed his comment letter 

to the Planning Board regarding Site Plan Modification Peer Review Update dated April 22, 2021. He 

noted porous paver concerns, as well. He would like confirmation that the enrollment at the facility will 

be close to 80 percent as indicated in order to verify parking requirements. He stated that if the Planning 

Board were to approve this project, he recommended a condition to monitor the existing infiltration 

system to ensure it is draining within 72 hours.  

 

Mr. Edward Cannon, Attorney on behalf of the applicant, stated they have a good handle regarding the 

Conservation Commission requirements. Ms. Amanda Cavaliere of Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. reviewed 

the plan changes since the last meeting. She reviewed the revised snow storage. She stated that regarding 

the cul de sac, the Planning Board requested it be paved. However, due to the local conservation 

restrictions and bylaws, there is no paving and no disturbance within the 0 to 25 ft. buffer, and no 

pavement within the 50 ft. to 100 ft. buffer. They requested a waiver from the Conservation Commission 

to allow paving within the 25 ft. to 50 ft. buffer. If Conservation does not allow pavement there, the site 

becomes inaccessible. She stated they have received letters from the trustees of the private way to be able 

to pave within the cul de sac. She stated Stonefield Engineering will discuss parking spaces. She noted 

that for screening, additional arborvitaes have been added. She described the emergency vehicle access 

around the building. She stated that 33 parking spaces have been provided.  

 

Mr. Josh Kline, traffic engineer from Stonefield Engineering, discussed the adequacy of the parking 

without the queuing lane and the traffic flow for the project. He noted the operator owns hundreds of sites 

across the United States and have a diligent site selection process. He clarified this is a day care, not a 

school. He said that as a day care there is no queuing; there is adequate parking. He reviewed pick up and 

drop off. He noted that children arrive at different times throughout the day. Their observations show that 

at most eight children are dropped off at one time. He stated that the license capacity is the highest 

possible parking capacity; however, the facilities do not operate at 100 percent capacity range. He 
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reviewed his letter to the Planning Board dated April 15, 2021. He stated that the subject site was 

previously approved for a medical office building or shopping center land use with 

neighboring fast-food land uses. He discussed the trip generation comparison between the previously 

approved trips and the proposed trips. With their proposal, they are decreasing the number of trips. He 

reviewed the methodology to determine parking demand. He reviewed the distribution of parking demand 

graph. He stated that they are proposing 33 parking spaces which is adequate for the facility. He stated 

that from a traffic perspective, this project will not have an adverse impact on the surrounding roadway 

network; the site has adequate proposed parking for its use.  

 

Mr. Cannon provided a summary of the plan modification for the proposed child care facility including 

the following: Empirical data has demonstrated sufficient parking, four parking spaces have been added, 

widened access to 20 ft. around the facility, increased and improved snow storage, provided proper 

screening between this lot and Wendy’s, letter of support provided by owner of this lot and Midas lot, 

applicant has been before Conservation Commission and Design Review, and provided operational 

procedures for drop off and pick up. He requested the Planning Board close the public hearing and 

approve with reasonable conditions the Site Plan.  

 

Ms. Williams stated that she is still concerned with the circulation within the facility and the safety 

aspect. She asked for clarification on the emergency exits and snow storage. Mr. Rondeau agreed with 

Ms. Williams. He asked for a drawing of the proposed cul de sac in the wetlands. He asked about the 

drainage and runoff from the pervious pavers going into the Wendy’s lot. He stated there is a lot of traffic 

for children to be safe. Mr. David stated concern about the drainage and water runoff. He asked about the 

access road. Chair Padula reviewed the trash truck procedure. Mr. Power indicated concern regarding the 

data on the parking demand graph provided by Mr. Kline. Chair Padula stated the frontage on the parcel 

should be 175 ft.; he asked where are they taking the frontage from. Mr. Cannon stated it is from the cul 

de sac layout. Chair Padula stated that he is not inclined to approve pervious pavers for constant traffic, 

and as Mr. Maglio indicted, he would also like to see a detail on the pervious pavers.  

 

Ms. Cavaliere addressed some of the questions presented by the Planning Board. She stated that the traffic 

aisle is 24 ft. wide which is suitable for two cars. She reviewed the exit by the children and the snow 

storage location. She stated the emergency gate is proposed as a lock gate for emergency vehicles only. 

She reviewed fire truck access. She reviewed the catch basins and the runoff for the project. Mr. Rondeau 

noted that it seems like there would be sheet flow and he asked for details. Ms. Cavaliere stated that the 

local bylaws do not allow to pave the cul de sac; they are trying to protect the wetland resource areas. In 

response to questions, Ms. Cavaliere stated that the local bylaw does not allow paving within the 25 ft. to 

50 ft. buffer. She stated a variance request was provided to the Conservation Commission; without the 

approval the site is inaccessible. They are anticipating an Order of Conditions at the next Conservation 

Commission meeting. They will install pervious pavers. Mr. Halligan stated the trash truck would not be 

allowed over the pervious pavers. Ms. Cavaliere stated that they could relocate the dumpster to the front 

and screen it. Planning Board members agreed that the public hearing could not be closed until 

Conservation Commission meets with the applicants.  

 

Mr. Lei Wang, owner of 515 West Central Street, the Wendy’s lot, stated this is the perfect site for a day 

care. He believes the applicant will address he remaining concerns. He does not think it will attract too 

much traffic for the site. Mr. Kline clarified site circulation and the parking demand graph. He reiterated 

that the facility has adequate parking. He noted all this was reviewed with a third-party engineer.  

 

Motion to Continue 515 West Central Street, Site Plan, to May 10, 2021. Halligan. Second: David. Roll 

Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-

No).  
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Chair and Member Comments 

Ms. Love discussed bringing the Planning Board meetings back to the Town Hall. She stated that she 

spoke to Jamie Hellen today. The maximum number of people allowed in the Council Chambers is 15 at 

one time. It would be difficult to have the public. An applicant could be present during their hearing 

process if there is enough space, or the applicant could participate via Zoom. This process will be in place 

long term. Some boards have members attending both remotely and in-person. She confirmed masks are 

required while in chambers. She noted that Mr. Hellen is following Governor Baker’s rules. Chair Padula 

asked the Planning Board members to think about it.  

 

Motion to Adjourn the Remote Access Virtual Zoom Planning Board Meeting. Rondeau. Second: 

David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-

0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). Meeting adjourned at 9:13 PM.     

 

Respectfully submitted,                

 

 

 

____________________________ 

Judith Lizardi,  

Recording Secretary  
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Town of Franklin 

 
Planning Board 

 

May 10, 2021 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Chair Anthony Padula called the above-captioned Remote Access Virtual Zoom Meeting to order this 

date at 7:00 PM. Members in attendance: Joseph Halligan, William David, Gregory Rondeau, Rick 

Power, associate member Jennifer Williams. Members absent: None. Also present: Michael Maglio, 

Town Engineer; Amy Love, Planner. 

 
As stated on the agenda, due to the continued concerns regarding the COVID-19 virus, the Planning 

Board will conduct a Remote Access Virtual Zoom Meeting. The Massachusetts State of Emergency and 

the associated state legislation allows towns to hold remote access virtual meetings during the COVID-19 

pandemic crisis. In an effort to ensure citizen engagement and comply with open meeting law regulations, 

citizens will be able to dial into the meeting using the provided phone number, or citizens can participate 

by using the Zoom link also provided on the agenda.  

 

7:00 PM     Commencement/General Business  

Chair Padula read aloud the Zoom platform call-in phone number and the Zoom link which were also 

provided on the meeting agenda.  

 

A. Final Bond Release: Union Meadows 
Ms. Love reviewed that the Planning Board is currently retaining a bond in the amount of $2,002. The 

Town Council voted to accept the roadway, and the Town Attorney filed with the Registry of Deeds. The 

applicant has requested a refund of the bond posted. She recommended releasing the final $2,002 bond. 

 

Motion to Approve Final Bond Release of $2,002.00 for Union Meadows. Rondeau. Second: David. 

Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-

Yes; 0-No).  

 

B. 81-P ANR: Prospect Street 
Ms. Love reviewed that the applicant submitted a Form A application for 81-P Plan Review to 

accompany the plan of land for Franklin and Bellingham located on Prospect Street, dated April 16, 2021. 

The purpose of the plan is to create six buildable lots. She stated that the Planning Board recently 

approved a similar ANR plan which had a 50 ft. opening between lots 2 & 3; that opening has been 

moved to between lots 3 & 4.  She noted that the original plan was not filed with the Registry of Deeds. 

She stated that she did not know the purpose for the opening. She stated that Attorney Mark Cerel has not 

reviewed this. Mr. Rondeau stated that the plan he is viewing shows a 60 ft. opening between lots 3 & 4 

which is enough for a right of way; the applicant may be setting this up for a road. Ms. Love confirmed 

the rear of the lots cross into Bellingham. Planning Board members asked questions about the provided 

plans. Ms. Love confirmed the applicant was not present at the meeting. She reviewed the purpose of an 

ANR plan.  
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Motion to Approve 81-P ANR: Prospect Street. Rondeau. Second: Power. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; 

Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  

 

C. Field Change: Benjamin Franklin Charter School 

Mr. Maglio stated that he saw the plan; he did not see anything significant regarding the grading, the 

layout, or the sidewalk. He noted that the applicant is proposing to eliminate a lot of the concrete and add 

landscaped islands within the plaza area of the sidewalk. He recommended the applicant come before the 

Planning Board for a field change request. Ms. Love confirmed that the gymnasium was part of the 

original Site Plan.  

 

Mr. Daniel Snider, architect of Arrowstreet, representing the applicant, showed and explained the original 

plan and the new proposed plan regarding the gymnasium. He stated the existing grades from phase I 

were not suitable to allow for a concrete plaza to be fully accessible; therefore, they made necessary 

alterations. Mr. Maglio stated that he did not see any issues with the proposal; it is within the tolerances 

for an accessible path. Mr. Snider reviewed the previous modification submitted in August 2020; that and 

the current proposed field change are not related. Mr. Stephen Garvin of Samiotes Consultants, on behalf 

of the applicant, clarified that the curb cut has not changed; only how someone can move on the plaza 

itself has changed. The plaza is becoming more of a sidewalk than a plaza. Chair Paula confirmed that it 

is reinforced concrete curb.  

 

Motion to Approve Field Change: Benjamin Franklin Charter School. Halligan. Second: David. Roll 

Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-

No).  
 

7:05 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Continued 

   Site Plan – 27 Forge Parkway 

   Site Plan Modification 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

  TO BE CONTINUED 

 

Chair Padula stated that the applicant requested a continuance to the next Planning Board meeting.  

 

Motion to Continue Site Plan - 27 Forge Parkway, Site Plan Modification, to May 24, 2021. Halligan. 

Second: Rondeau. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-

YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  

 

7:10 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Continued 

   Olam Estates – 900 Washington Street 

   Definitive Subdivision 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

  TO BE CONTINUED 

    

Chair Padula stated that the applicant requested to extend the decision deadline to July 1, 2021. Ms. Love 

stated July 1, 2021 was already agreed to with the applicant.  

 

Motion to Continue Olam Estates – 900 Washington Street, Definitive Subdivision, to May 24, 2021. 

Rondeau. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; 

David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  
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7:15 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Continued 

   21-872 Zoning By-Law Amendment     

   Tasting Room Definition 

                        Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

   

Chair Padula read aloud a memorandum from the Department of Planning and Community Development 

to the Planning Board dated May 4, 2021, regarding Proposed By-Law Amendment-Tasting Room. The 

memo began with the following: In June 2017 Franklin Town Council approved three Zoning Bylaw 

amendments that collectively allow a brewery, distillery, or winery that holds a Farmer Series Pouring 

License to have a Tasting Room. One of the amendments, Zoning Bylaw Amendment 17-788, added a 

definition for a “Tasting Room” in Section 185-3 Definitions of Franklin’s Town Code. Tasting Room: A 

room attached to a brewery, distillery, or winery that allows patrons to sample or consume wine, beer, or 

other alcoholic beverages that are produced on-site in accordance with M.G.L. c. 138. A tasting room 

may not be greater than twenty-five (25) percent of the main building's gross square footage. The memo 

further stated that the problem identified with the definition is the restriction on size of a Tasting Room. 

DPCD recommends the Tasting Room definition be amended by making two changes: 1. Delete the 

following sentence: “A tasting room may not be greater than 25% of the main building's gross square 

footage,” and, 2. Add in its place the following sentence: “A tasting room is an accessory use to the 

primary brewery, distillery, or winery use.” 

 

Chair Padula reviewed that tasting rooms are allowed in multiple zones. Planning Board members asked 

questions. Director of Planning and Community Development Bryan Taberner responded to questions and 

explained the distinction between an accessory use which can be 25 percent and the main use of 

manufacturing. He discussed that for tasting rooms, the 25 percent allowed size does not make sense for 

businesses that would like to come in and start up. The accessory use is a secondary use. Mr. Halligan 

stated that the parking will dictate the size of the tasting room; the Planning Board controls the Special 

Permit which includes parking. He stated that even if the Planning Board passes this proposed 

amendment, it will not benefit any of the existing tasting rooms in Franklin. Mr. Rondeau stated that a 

percentage should be included as it sets a boundary. He noted that all tasting rooms that have come before 

the Planning Board have been given parking relief. Mr. Power stated that as a Planning Board, there are 

already checks and balances in place; therefore, there is no need for a given percentage. The tasting room 

is there to promote the viability of the product. Ms. Williams agreed and stated she is in favor of 

eliminating the percentage. Chair Padula confirmed that Ms. Williams supports taking the percentages 

off. Mr. David stated that he agreed with Mr. Halligan and Ms. Williams.  

 

Chair Padula stated that he is for the percentage of at least 33 percent. He stated that he believes the entire 

bylaw is written incorrectly. He reviewed what he believes was the original intent. This was supposed to 

help the farmers and creators of the breweries to have people taste the product; not have people sit, 

consume the product, and socialize on the premises. He reviewed that in 2013 the ABCC came out with a 

farmers series pouring permit. He stated the tasting rooms are competing with restaurants that must have 

insurance and have high overheads. He does not want to hurt already established businesses or chase 

away future restaurants. Mr. Power noted that pre-COVID there were no food regulations for the tasting 

rooms. He does not think they are competing with each other. Chair Padula stated that the Planning Board 

should not be tweaking bylaws; this should wait until everyone is back in full from COVID before 

tweaking any bylaws. Mr. Halligan indicated concern that a tasting room can be opened a few nights a 

week whereas a restaurant must be open six nights a week per their pouring license. Mr. Taberner stated 

that he was not sure of this. The original intent of the tasting room was reviewed; however, that is not 

what has happened with the industry. Chair Padula stated the original intent of the bylaw was not mini 

social clubs which is what they have turned out to be. Ms. Williams stated she believes that each should 

be reviewed and treated separately regarding the percentages. Mr. Halligan stated that tasting rooms have 

live entertainment and are a social event; he is okay with this as long as all the breweries come under a 
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Special Permit, parking restrictions and parking schedules are in place which must be complied with, and 

the Planning Board has control over the number of patrons.  

 

Town Council member Andrew Bissanti stated that he is in agreement with almost everyone. He stated 

that the EDC got this off the ground a few years ago, and it has now morphed into something not 

originally anticipated. The original intent of the tasting room was to create synergy; the tasting room 

would call another food place, and they would get business from each other. He noted that maybe a 

sliding scale percentage could be used. The intent of the bylaw was to help businesses, but now they are 

becoming mini night clubs, they could be hurting restaurants. He noted that in all the occasions this item 

has been discussed, no restaurant owners or wineries have attended or provided input/feedback. Mr. 

David asked if there are applicants waiting for this or could the Planning Board put this item on hold for 

six months. Town Council member Cobi Frongillo noted that there was an EDC open business listening 

session in which each brewery and winery and some thinking of coming to Town were in attendance. Mr. 

Bissanti stated that the Planning Board is the platform for the businesses to come to the meetings and 

voice their opinions. Mr. Halligan explained that for the current breweries, the Planning Board has helped 

them all with their Special Permits regarding maximum parking, etc., and they cannot expand anymore. 

Chair Padula reiterated that the intent was a brewery, not a night club. He does not want to hurt 

established businesses or residential people who have the brewery people parking on the residential 

streets and damaging the resident’s quality of life.   

 

Motion to Close the public hearing for 21-872 Zoning By-Law Amendment, Tasting Room Definition. 

Power. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; 

David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  

 

Motion to Recommend 21-872 Zoning By-Law Amendment, Tasting Room Definition. Power. Second: 

Halligan. Roll Call Vote: Padula-NO; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 

4-1-0 (4-Yes; 1-No).  

 

7:20 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Continued 

   515 West Central Street 

   Site Plan 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

 

Mr. Edward Cannon, Attorney on behalf of the applicant, stated there were some outstanding issues from 

the last Planning Board meeting that he would like to review and then would like to have the public 

hearing closed. Ms. Amanda Cavaliere of Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. reviewed that since the last meeting 

with the Planning Board, they have received Conservation Commission approval. She stated that they 

plan to revise the plans to show snow storage. She reviewed that the emergency gate will be locked and is 

not for through traffic. It is for emergency vehicles only. All trash removal vehicles will come around the 

rear of the building. She reviewed the porous concrete slabs. She discussed the proposed drainage and 

stated that they have two proposed catch basins; the stormwater design was based on the previously 

approved plans.  

 

Mr. Josh Kline, traffic engineer from Stonefield Engineering, clarified parking concerns discussed at the 

last Planning Board meeting; he showed a graph indicating staff and parent drop off vehicle numbers. He 

stated there is adequate parking on site for the demand. He noted children are escorted from the vehicles 

to the door. He stated they meet the parking requirements.  

   

Motion to Close the public hearing for 515 West Central Street, Site Plan. Rondeau. Second: David. 

Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-

Yes; 0-No).  
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Chair Padula confirmed a decision could be made at the next meeting. Ms. Love stated a decision must be 

made within 30 days of the close of a public hearing; the next Planning Board meeting is in two weeks.  

 

Motion to put 515 West Central Street, Site Plan, on the agenda for May 24, 2021, for a decision. 

Rondeau. Second: David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; 

David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  

 

Motion to Adjourn the Remote Access Virtual Zoom Planning Board Meeting. Rondeau. Second: 

David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-

0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). Meeting adjourned at 8:34 PM.     

 

Respectfully submitted,                

 

 

 

____________________________ 

Judith Lizardi,  

Recording Secretary  
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Town of Franklin 

 
Planning Board 

 

May 24, 2021 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Chair Anthony Padula called the above-captioned Remote Access Virtual Zoom Meeting to order this date 

at 7:00 PM. Members in attendance: Joseph Halligan, William David, Gregory Rondeau, Rick Power, 

associate member Jennifer Williams. Members absent: None. Also present: Michael Maglio, Town Engineer; 

Amy Love, Planner; Matthew Crowley, BETA Group, Inc. 

 

As stated on the agenda, due to the continued concerns regarding the COVID-19 virus, the Planning Board 

will conduct a Remote Access Virtual Zoom Meeting. The Massachusetts State of Emergency and the 

associated state legislation allows towns to hold remote access virtual meetings during the COVID-19 

pandemic crisis. In an effort to ensure citizen engagement and comply with open meeting law regulations, 

citizens will be able to dial into the meeting using the provided phone number, or citizens can participate by 

using the Zoom link also provided on the agenda.  

 

7:00 PM     Commencement/General Business  

Chair Padula read aloud the Zoom platform call-in phone number and the Zoom link which were also 

provided on the meeting agenda.  

 

A. Discussion: Housing Production Plan 
Ms. Love reviewed that the Department of Planning and Community Development put together the Housing 

Production Plan (HPP). The purpose of the plan is to assist the Town with maintaining its 10 percent 

affordable units and help to make progress in facilitating the development of diverse housing supply for 

Franklin’s low- and moderate-income residents. A public outreach for comments began on May 12, 2021, 

and will continue through the end of June. The Housing Trust will be hosting a public hearing on June 2, 

2021, at 6:30 PM; it will be held remotely. The implementation of the HPP will require commitment of a 

variety of organizations, including Town departments, boards, commissions and committees. Once the public 

comment period is over, all input received will be considered and a final HPP will be developed. The final 

draft will be presented to the Planning Board and Town Council for review, consideration, and formal 

adoption. Once formally adopted by both elected bodies, the HPP will be submitted to the Massachusetts 

Department of Housing and Community Development for review and formal approval. She stated that 

tonight’s agenda item is to review and discuss the plan.  

 

Director of Planning and Community Development Bryan Taberner stated that before the Town accepts the 

document, the Planning Board and Town Council will need to endorse the plan before it goes to the State. 

This current document is not the final document that will be voted on. Ms. Love stated that based on the data 

of one year ago, the Town was at approximately 11.8 percent. She does not know what the current data will 

indicate. She stated that she can provide printed copies of the HPP to all those who would like one.  

 

B. Field Change: 105 Constitution Blvd 

Mr. Rondeau recused himself.  
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Ms. Love stated that the applicant provided a written letter and drawings for several proposed field changes. 

BETA reviewed those changes and provided a response to the contractor. BETA also provided a field 

observation report. She stated that the Planning Board should make a decision as to whether or not to allow 

the field changes.  

 

Mr. Maglio stated that some minor items could be handled as field changes; he thought the Planning Board 

should weigh in on some of the other items. Chair Padula asked how the new dumpster location will be 

accessed. Mr. Crowley stated that he requested the vehicle turning movement, which the applicant provided, 

to make sure the waste collection vehicle can access the dumpster. He noted it appears that the turning will 

work; however, it will be tight. He discussed that the grass swale is more desirable, but changing to rip rap 

will not have an impact on the stormwater standards. He stated that the applicant requested to use LED lights 

and noted that there is some light spillage.   

 

Mr. Mark Santora, engineer on behalf of the applicant, stated that the revision request for the dumpster 

location came directly from the owner. He stated the original approved location for the dumpster was near a 

door, but not the location where the trash would flow from the building. He explained the vehicle turning 

radius for the new proposed dumpster location. He stated that on his drawing the dumpster is shown to scale. 

He stated the owners are aware the location is a little tight, but are happy that the location is closer to meet 

their needs. He confirmed they will not be using propane. Planning Board members asked questions. Chair 

Padula asked why they did not put the dumpster where the propane tank was going. Mr. Santora discussed 

that the grade was not feasible. He noted that the parking shown is what is required. He stated that the 

dumpster has an 8 ft. fence around it; the door could be locked. He stated that one dumpster is for recycling; 

the other is for trash. Ms. Williams asked for the justification for going to rip rap on the swale. Mr. Santora 

discussed the proposed change and noted stormwater management is still met. He discussed the proposed 

access road that meets Constitution Boulevard; they are changing how it blends with the site so they can 

maintain a buffer with the abutter. He noted that Mr. Crowley did not see the overlay and did not comment 

on it. Chair Padula confirmed the curbing is reinforced concrete. Mr. Santora confirmed it is currently 

approved as reinforced concrete, but asked if he would have to return to the Planning Board if they wanted to 

install granite. Chair Padula stated that he would be fine with granite. Chair Padula confirmed that all 

Planning Board members were in agreement with the field changes.  

 

Mr. Rondeau re-entered the meeting.  

 

C. Decision: 515 West Central Street 

Chair Padula confirmed that this public hearing was closed at the last Planning Board meeting. He noted that 

the Planning Board does not usually approve pavers on roadways that are going to be used in a continuous 

fashion such as for a dumpster route. He noted concern of circulation and safety of the site. He said that there 

are still some drainage questions that were not fully answered. He stated that in researching the site, it falls 

under retail sales and services which requires one parking space for 200 sq. ft.  This is a 10,400 sq. ft. facility 

which requires 52 parking spaces. They are providing 33 spaces; they are 19 spaces short. Mr. Rondeau 

expressed concerns about travel through the site, with the cul de sac not being installed the safety of those 

entering and existing, the loss of the parking spaces, and the road going around the back.  

 

Motion to Deny 515 West Central Street, Site Plan. Rondeau. Second: Power. Roll Call Vote: Padula-

YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  
 

D. Final Bond Release: Maple Preserve 

Mr. Maglio stated that the Town Council voted to accept the roadway on April 7, 2021, and the Town 

Attorney filed with the Registry of Deeds. Everything has been completed, and the Town owns the roadway. 

The applicant has requested a refund of the remaining $1,000 bond posted.  
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Motion to Approve Final Bond Release: Maple Preserve. Halligan. Second: Rondeau. Roll Call Vote: 

Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; David-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). 

 

E. Field Change: Mine Brook Estates 
Ms. Love stated that the applicant submitted a letter and a revised drawing for a field change to remove two 

street lights. She stated that Mr. Maglio reviewed the plans and has no issue with the field change. Chair 

Padula stated that the subdivision bylaws indicate there will be a street light every 200 ft. He does not want 

to waive that as he does not want to set a precedent as this is a public safety issue. Mr. Maglio stated that he 

drove through the neighborhoods in the area and noted the existing street lights in those neighborhoods. 

Chair Padula noted that the lots in the current subdivision are much larger than in the previous 

neighborhoods. Mr. Halligan confirmed this will become a town-accepted road. He discussed that the 

underground conduit will be installed anyway; therefore, the approved street lights should be left in place. 

Mr. David agreed with Mr. Halligan.  

 

Ms. Amanda Cavaliere of Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. reviewed the existing and proposed street lights. 

Planning Board members discussed the distance between the street lights. Chair Padula stated that it should 

be left as approved. Mr. Rondeau stated the street lights will also be helpful during the winter when the 

trucks are plowing. Mr. Halligan noted that the Town services the lights. Chair Padula confirmed that all 

Planning Board members agreed to keep it as is and deny the field change.  

 

F. Announcement: Grove Street Water Treatment Plant Opening 
Ms. Love stated that she received an email from Town Administrator Jamie Hellen with the request to 

forward the information to the Planning Board. She stated the ribbon cutting and open house for the new 

Grove Street Water Treatment Plant and Wells 3 & 6 reconstruction will be on Tuesday, May 25th at 9:00 

AM.  

 

7:05 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Initial 

   Site Plan – 12 Forge Parkway 

   Site Plan Modification 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

    

Motion to Waive the Reading. Halligan. Second: Rondeau. No Roll Call Vote Taken. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 

0-No). 

 

Mr. Gene Sullivan, civil engineer on behalf of the property owner, reviewed that they received Site Plan 

approval about one year ago to enlarge a parking area for potential tenants to better utilize a warehouse 

building. He stated that a new tenant is looking to occupy the space with the proposed use for outdoor 

storage containers to be stored in the parking area. All storage will be on areas previously to be paved. He 

stated that they are requesting a Special Permit as required for storage facilities in the Industrial Zoning 

District. He stated they have proposed a fence around the area. Ms. Love stated letters were received from 

the Deputy Fire Chief and the Town Engineer; no issues were indicated. She stated that no stormwater report 

was submitted, and BETA was not asked to review the plans. She stated that the previously approved plan on 

May 18, 2020, allowed for 84 parking spaces, and the revised plan is proposing 84 parking spaces. The 

applicant should provide the height of the storage containers and how many containers are stacked on each 

other. Due to the proximity of the residential development abutting the property, the Planning Board may 

want to consider a condition limiting the height of the storage containers. She stated she received a comment 

about extending the fence along the condo units to provide more privacy.  

 

Mr. Maglio reviewed that there is no proposed exterior work planned for the site under this proposal; 

therefore, he does not have any comments regarding the utilities, impervious area, or a new stormwater 

design. However, since it is proposed to store these containers outdoors in the paved parking lot, he would 

like to see some information indicating that the presence of these units will not impact the surface flow of 
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stormwater runoff across the paved parking area and that the previously approved site will continue to drain 

as designed. Chair Padula stated this is abutting residential property; therefore, the Planning Board will have 

some concerns including hours of use for pick up and drop off, the backup alarms on the trucks, the parking 

lots were not built for truck traffic, the weight of the storage trailers, how many containers will be there, and 

trucks going up and down the street. He does not think this was the intent of the facility.  

 

Planning Board members asked questions. Mr. Halligan confirmed the parking area on the plans. Mr. 

Sullivan stated that the proposed tenant would represent 80,000 sq. ft. of the total 240,000 sq. ft. Their 

standard operating hours are 7 AM to 7 PM. The containers are 8 ft. wide x 16 ft. long x 8 ft. high. The 

containers will be stacked three high on the locations indicated on the plans. He stated that the fence is 8 ft. 

high for screening for the neighbors. Chair Padula stated that the intent of the fence was for screening for the 

residential properties. Mr. Halligan stated that he is not comfortable putting the containers on pavement; if 

the applicant had come forward with all reinforced concrete, he may have been persuaded. The containers 

will sink into the paving; the parking lot will become a mess. Mr. Sullivan stated that he works with other 

such companies, and the containers are on pavement. Mr. Rondeau stated concern about the height of the 

three containers stacked. He questioned where snow storage would go. Mr. David expressed concerns about 

the height of the containers and screening for the neighbors. He agreed that the boxes would sink. Mr. 

Sullivan said the boxes stored outside would be empty. Ms. Williams asked how frequently the boxes are 

moved; she is concerned about the noise and beeping involved when moving the containers. Chair Padula 

stated that he does not think this is a good fit next to a residential property.  

 

Ms. Rachel Klawson, 19 Stone Ridge Road, stated concern that the proposed 8 ft. fence does not go far 

enough toward her condo and should be extended. She is concerned about safety and privacy. She stated that 

a fence is needed to block activity that is going on up there. Mr. Sullivan stated he would be happy to do a 

site visit to see if additional fence is logical. Ms. Klawson agreed.  

 

Mr. John Gordon, 17 Stone Ridge Road, stated that the asphalt has not yet been poured. He discussed that 

putting 24 ft. high storage containers on fresh asphalt on a hot summer’s day is going to be a disaster. This 

was supposed to be for trucks for FEMA. This is news that a private company is now going to be putting 

storage containers there. This is not what it is supposed to be. He stated that containers bring rats. This is a 

residential area. As the fence is 8 ft. high, they will see 16 ft. of containers above the fence. This is shameful 

if the Planning Board approves this. Mr. Sullivan stated that the containers that have product in them will be 

stored in the building.  

 

Mr. Crowley stated that the stormwater will stay the same on the site; so, there is no need for any additional 

reports. Mr. Rondeau discussed the turning radius needed for moving the containers; he requested additional 

information. Mr. Sullivan stated that he could get someone from operations to provided answers. Chair 

Padula stated that he would like to visit the Foxboro facility. He asked where the forklifts will be stored.  

 

Motion to Continue the public hearing for Site Plan – 12 Forge Parkway, Site Plan Modification, to June 

7, 2021. Halligan. Second: Rondeau. No Roll Call Vote Taken. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No). 

 

7:10 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Continued 

   Site Plan – 27 Forge Parkway 

   Site Plan Modification 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

  TO BE CONTINUED 

 

Ms. Love stated that the applicant did not realize they needed to provide stormwater management; it has 

taken them several months to do so.  
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Motion to Continue Site Plan – 27 Forge Parkway, Site Plan Modification, to June 7, 2021. Halligan. 

Second: David. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. 

Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  
 

7:15 PM  PUBLIC HEARING – Continued 

   Olam Estates – 900 Washington St 

   Definitive Subdivision 

                   Documents presented to the Planning Board are on file.  

  TO BE CONTINUED  

 

Ms. Love stated that the applicant requested a continuance to June 7, 2021.  

 

Motion to Continue Olam Estates – 900 Washington Street, Definitive Subdivision, to June 7, 2021. 

Halligan. Second: Rondeau. Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; 

David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 0-No).  
 

Chair and Member Comments 

Ms. Love stated that as of May 29th the Town Hall will be open 100 percent. However, the Town 

Administrator asked that the public not be allowed in for public hearings until June 15th. He would like to 

hold off until the construction going on in Town Hall is finished. She stated that it is not known what the 

State will determine regarding holding meetings via Zoom after June 15th. She hopes to be able to give an 

update regarding clarification from the State at the next Planning Board meeting.   

 

Mr. Rondeau stated that he received a call about the status of Panther Way. Now that it is cleared, when it is 

windy the sand blows through the fence. Mr. Maglio stated that he has not heard anything on that project 

recently. He can check it to find out when the contractors are coming back. Mr. Crowley stated that he can 

reach out to the contactor and developer to see if they can do something about the sand blowing. Chair 

Padula suggested the area be stabilized with some soil or loam so that it is not a danger to the public.  

 

Mr. Maglio stated that Lincoln Street has been reclaimed, and they are hoping to get it paved soon. He 

explained the reclaiming, milling, and paving process.  

 

Motion to Adjourn the Remote Access Virtual Zoom Planning Board Meeting. Halligan. Second: David. 

Roll Call Vote: Padula-YES; Halligan-YES; Rondeau-YES; Power-YES; David-YES. Vote: 5-0-0 (5-Yes; 

0-No). Meeting adjourned at 8:39 PM.     

 

Respectfully submitted,                

 

 

 

____________________________ 

Judith Lizardi,  

Recording Secretary  
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